
Minutes of Meeting of Forthampton Parish Council held on Monday 14 September 2020 in 

Forthampton Church (village hall being closed due to the Covid-19 pandemic) at 7.00pm. 

 

 

Present:           Mrs L Remmer, J Holloway, M Russell, R Reed, G Bloxham 

 

 

1 A discussion took place on community-led housing which was the subject of a presentation 

 by Martin Hutchings (Rural Housing Enabler at GRCC) prior to the meeting.  He informed 

 the meeting that confidential questionnaires would be sent to all residents in Forthampton, 

 Chaceley, Tirley, Deerhurst, Ashleworth and Hasfield in September requesting their views on 

 these proposals.  He then left the meeting. 

 

2 Minutes of the meeting held on 23 July 2020 were discussed and approved. 

 

3 Matters Arising: 

3.1 First Aid – situation as before. 

3.2 Highways – Awaiting advice regarding the “white lines”. 

3.3 Cyber security – situation as before. 

3.4 Broadband – LR hopes she is being kept updated by Gigaclear but nothing further to report. 

3.5 Neighbourhood Development Planning – No further information to date. 

3.6 Bench – It is hoped this will be delivered next week.  Richard Ascough has said he will help 

 to install and secure this. 

3.7 Barn notice boards – awaiting further information. 

 

4 Response to NALC on government planning proposals – discussed but it was felt that as we 

 are a small council we could not comment on much of it.  RR had read these carefully and the 

 proposals we were able to comment on will be forwarded to NALC before their deadline. 

 

5 Sewage run-off update – Fisher German had replied to the council’s concerns and it appears 

 that five houses could be responsible.  Fisher German have applied to Severn Trent to see if 

 two could be connected to their treatment tank.  We await further information. 

 

6 Litter Pick – carried over to the next meeting. 

 

7  The next meeting is confirmed for Thursday 8 October, in the church. 

 

8 Any other business: 

8.1 Wood Cottage – Following a complaint, TBC have visited the site and confirmed that 

 buildings have been erected without planning permission.  They will pursue the matter.. 

 

Meeting closed at 8.15pm. 

 

Cheques approved: 
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